TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
REPORT 29
8 JUNE 2022

COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS RAPPORT 29 LE 8 JUIN 2022

EXTRACT OF DRAFT
MINUTES 30
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
30 MAY 2022

EXTRAIT DE L'ÉBAUCHE DU PROCÈS-VERBAL 30 DU COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS LE 30 MAI 2022

BARRHAVEN LIGHT RAIL TRANSIT (LRT) – REVISED ALIGNMENT (KNOXDALE ROAD TO THE NEPEAN SPORTSPLEX) TO MITIGATE IMPACTS TO TENANTS OF MANOR VILLAGE AND CHERYL GARDENS

1

ACS2022-PIE-TP-0007

College (8), Knoxdale-Merivale (9)

REPORT RECOMMENDATIONS

That the Transportation Committee recommend Council:

- Approve the replacement of the previously approved alignment for the Barrhaven LRT for the section between north of Knoxdale Road and the Nepean Sportsplex, with the revised alignment as described in this report, to avoid displacing the tenants of Manor Village and Cheryl Gardens;
- 2. Direct staff to finalize the functional design for the revised alignment, conduct public consultation on the design change, document the process and inform Transportation Committee of the consultation outcome prior to re-initiating the Transit Project Assessment Process with the revised alignment as part of the larger Light Rail Transit project from Baseline Station to the Barrhaven Town Centre.

The Committee received a detailed slide presentation overview of the report from Mr. Frank McKinney, Program Manager, Transportation Planning and Environmental Assessments, Planning, Real Estate and Economic Development (PRED) Department. A copy of this presentation is held on file with the Office of the City Clerk. Also present to respond to questions were Mr. Steven Willis, General Manager, PRED, and Ms Vivi Chi, Associate General Manager, PRED.

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 2
REPORT 29
8 JUNE 2022

COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS RAPPORT 29 LE 8 JUIN 2022

EXTRACT OF DRAFT
MINUTES 30
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
30 MAY 2022

EXTRAIT DE L'ÉBAUCHE DU PROCÈS-VERBAL 30 DU COMITÉ DES TRANSPORTS LE 30 MAI 2022

The Committee then heard from the following delegations:

- Ms Ursula Melinz, Soloway, Wright*, Solicitor for the owners of Manor Village
- Ms Peggy Rafter, Member of ACORN and Resident of Manor Village

[* Individuals / groups marked with an asterisk above either provided comments in writing or by e-mail; all submissions are held on file with the Office of the City Clerk.]

At the conclusion of Committee's questions to the delegations and to staff, and with discussions also having been concluded, the report recommendations were put before the Committee and were "CARRIED", as presented.